From: Contact form at Town of Wareham MA <cmsmailer@civicplus.com>

Sent: Monday, April 5, 2021 10:21 AM

To: Kenneth Buckland

Subject: [Town of Wareham MA] Tonight's meeting: Rezoning East Wareham (Sent by Susan Mann,

smann127@gmail.com)

Hello kbuckland,

Susan Mann (smann127@gmail.com) has sent you a message via your contact form

(https://www.wareham.ma.us/user/17213/contact) at Town of Wareham MA.

If you don't want to receive such e-mails, you can change your settings

at https://www.wareham.ma.us/user/17213/edit.

Message:

I am writing to express my opposition to the East Wareham rezoning article.

The selectmen's letter and website depicting what looks like a 100 acre gravel pit is deceptive. The active gravel pit which I've measured on google maps is only 6 acres. It appears to me there are old gravel pits bordering this active pit which are returning to natural vegetation. If left alone, these will return to Pine Barren habitat.

A small gravel pit and trash in the area are no excuse to destroy this precious land with commercial development.

The gravel pit is surrounded by hundreds of acres of rare Pine Barren habitat which is important to us for many reasons, known and yet unknown. This land needs to be protected for future generations! Please read this into the public record.

Thank you,

Susan Mann

Onset